PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

November 18, 2015

The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on November 18, 2015, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Steve Brown, Chairman, presiding; Larry Lynch; Jonathan Mayfield and Tommy Powers.  Mark Whitley was not present.  

Also present were: Donna Pearson, Office Administrator; and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the Agenda.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Mayfield with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.

MINUTES

The minutes of the 2015 meeting were approved on a motion by Mr. Lynch and a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.

FINANCIAL REPORT AND AUDIT

The members of the Authority discussed the 2014 – 2015 audit.

MOTION

Mr. Mayfield made a motion to accept the 2014 – 2015 audit.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.

WILLIAMSON WATER CONTRACT WITH GRIFFIN

The members of the Pike County Water Authority reviewed the water contract Williamson has with the Griffin Water Department to supply them water.  Pike County would like to supply water for Williamson.  

Mr. Brown left the meeting at this time and Mr. Lynch conducted the meeting.

The members of the Authority reviewed the financial report for the month ending October 31, 2015.  It was noted the Authority had made the annual deposit to the USDA CD.  This CD must be fully funded by January 2018.    

MOTION

Mr. Mayfield made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.

MIDWAY ROAD WELL AND SHACKELFORD ROAD WELL
The test result has been received on Shackelford Road Well and it has passed.    

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS 

Mr. Mayfield said he would like to understand why there has been a chlorine odor in the water for the past few days.  Ms. Pearson will research and advise him.  

ADJOURN

Mr. Mayfield made a motion, seconded by Mr. Powers, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield and Mr. Powers voting for the motion.

___________________________ 

Steve Brown – Chair
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    Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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